
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Worship Service 
11am in the Sanctuary 

 
Meditation Dear Lord and Father 

 

Silent Prayer 
 

Call to Worship SOF 329 

Let there be love shared among us, 

Let there be love in our eyes; 

May now Your love sweep this nation, 

Cause us oh Lord to arise. 

Give us a fresh understanding 

Of brotherly love that is real; 

Let there be love shared among us, 

Let there be love. 
 

Invocation Dave Burgess 
 

Hymn of Praise NAH 726 

Sweet Hour of Prayer 
 

Tithes and Offerings 
 

Children’s Worship Cecilia Davison 
 

Pound in the Pot for the Development Fund 
 

Family Prayer Dave Burgess 
 

The Holy City Amina Costell 
 

Scripture Reading John 21:15-19 

Trond Asbjornsen 
 

Sermon Steve Moser 

Betrayal 
 

Hymn of Commitment SDAH 532 

Day by Day 
 

Benediction 
 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 
 

Postlude Dear Lord and Father 
 
 

 

Sunset Times 
Today: 8:06pm       Next Friday: 8:18pm (Watford) 

 

 

 
 

Summary Church Budget Mar 2018  Budget   Actual  

Church Budget offerings  20,500    24,949  

Income from letting halls/rooms in Centre  16,100    20,696  

Other (eg grants received from SEC/Area7) 1,250   9  

Operating (bulletin/flowers/SVs/St Sch) (6,124) (4,846) 

Centre (staff, servicing clients) (6,644) (6,061) 

Site (utilities/repairs/cleaning/insurance) (20,982) (15,268) 

Funds set aside for departmental activities (4,100) (4,100) 

Operating Surplus/(Deficit) YTD -      15,378  

Note: Latest site costs not yet received for processing include 
cleaning, insurance and utilities. Surplus will reduce once these  
are processed. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Contacts 
Pastor Jacques Venter 

jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 

Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 

lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / 07713 452 265 

Stanborough Centre – Danilo Puškaš 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 
 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
 

 

Sanctuary Reverence Please be mindful to maintain 

reverence in the sanctuary after the service. Kindly use 

the Cedar-Sycamore Room for any conversations and 

avail yourself of the drinks on offer. After the service the 

sanctuary space is available for reflection and quiet 

communion with God. 

 

Photography In line with our church policy, kindly refrain 

from photography during services. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

21 April 2018 
 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 

 
The Lord reigns, let the earth be glad; 

    let the distant shores rejoice. 
Psalm 97:1 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 

Stanborough Park 
609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
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Morning Prayer Meeting  
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

 

 

 

 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

 

Welcome Enoch Kanagaraj 

NAH 52 I Sing the Mighty Power of God Ruby Kansere 

Prayer Ethel Kansere 

Mission Story Amanda Powell 

Praise in Music Yvonne Bauwens 

Bible Study Jesus and the Book of Revelation 

Memory Text Revelation 3:21 

Mission Offering Pat Walton 

NAH 699 I Am Thine O Lord 

 Prayer Audrey Balderstone 
 

 

 

Parallel Service 
11am in the Cedar-Sycamore Room 

 

Speaker Luca Zagara 

“My Family, Gathered at the Cross” 

Elder Danilo Puskas 

Music Coordinator Beatrice Cooper 

Coordinator Amanda Brown  
 

 

 

Announcements & Diary 
The  flowers today are in loving memory of Vi, whose 

birthday is on St George’s Day. From Edward and family.  
 

The Family Ministries Prayer Basket is held by Pat Swan. 

We invite the church to pray for Pat and her family. Her 

request is that “God will grant me health and strength to 

continue to serve Him and especially to witness to my 

wider non-Adventist family. Also, to have the courage 

and wisdom to trust in God's promise that He will always 

be by my side.' "Fear thou not; for I am with thee: be 

not dismayed; for I am thy God: I will strengthen thee; 

yea I will help thee; yea I will uphold thee with the 

right hand of my righteousness."  Isaiah 41:10 KJV 
 

Membership transfer second reading Mrs Alice Crooker 

from Stanborough Park Church to Bellevue Church, 

Washington, USA. The vote will be taken today. 
 

 
 

 

 

Welfare department Please remember the urgent need 

for non-perishable foods such as packets, tins and jars. 

 

A big “Thank You” to all who supported the ADRA 

Annual Appeal in any way. Please return badges, 

permits and collecting cans to Eric and Audrey Wolfram 

as soon as possible. Home cans and children’s coin 

cards should be returned by the end of April. Donations 

will be gratefully accepted to swell our funds. 
 

The Sunday Sale last weekend raised £1610 for ADRA. A 

big “Thank You” to all who supported this sale, 

especially the team of dedicated helpers. 
 

Important reminder The parking spaces on either side of 

the ramp in the rear car park are for those with health 

issues who hold a blue badge, which must be 

displayed. If you have a temporary disability and need 

a disabled space for a short time, please speak to a 

deacon. 
 

Gluten flour, Sosmix and mock duck are available to 

order from Pat Walton. Profits to the Development Fund. 
 

The Singing Group will not be going out today. 
 

Senior Club meets this Monday, 23 April, 2-4pm. This 

week we are celebrating St George’s Day with “All 

Things English”. Please wear something red and white. 

As usual, come and enjoy an afternoon of fun, 

friendship and refreshment. All eligible members are 

warmly welcome to join with many friends from the 

community. 
 

Monday Bible Study: Revelation 7.30-8.30pm in the 

Maple Room. 
 

Tuesday Bible Study: Hebrews 10.30-11.30am in the 

Maple Room. 
 

Prayer Meeting every Wednesday at 7.30pm. 
 

The Soup Run on Friday 27 April will be led by Pat 

Walton and the driver is Les Dean. If you wish to go on 

the Soup Run, please contact Pat Walton. There is an 

urgent need for men’s warm clothing and sleeping 

bags. 
 

Parents in Prayer meet next Sabbath, 28 April at 

4.30pm in the Maple Room. Come and join us as we 

pray for our children and grandchildren. 
 

 

 

April Teatime Concert 
Sunday 22 April, 3pm 

 

A piano recital by 

brilliant international competition winner 

Maulen Alimbayev. 

His programme will include music 

by Liszt, Debussy and Rachmaninov. 

Afternoon tea to follow. 

Do come along and bring your friends. 

 

Stargazing Family and Pathfinder event 28 April You are 

warmly invited to this interesting evening next Saturday 

at 8pm in the Cedar-Sycamore Room. Booking 

necessary: stanboroughfamilyministry@gmail.com or 

see Sunsiree or Jean Marc 
 

Church Clean-up and Maintenance Sunday 29 April 

We need as many volunteers as possible, young and 

old, to help tidy up the church and carry out repairs 

and maintenance. 
 

Fellowship Lunch 5th May Please book using the 

envelopes at the desk and place in the offering plate 

or email Fiona at fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com. Please 

book by 1st May. 
 

Are you a millennial who struggles to articulate your 

faith to friends and colleagues? Maybe you're not sure 

how relevant the gospel is in 2018. The weekend of 11-

13 May will be packed with inspiring workshops by 

Eddie Hypolite. Book your spot through Facebook or 

email a member of the pastoral team. Look forward to 

seeing you there.  
 

Next men’s cycling event is on Sunday 13 May. Meet 

at the back of the church at 9.30am for a 10am start. 

All abilities welcome. See Arto for details. 
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